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Justification statement about Antenna gain information 

 
 

            September 21, 2023 
                  MSBD-23-F006 

UL Verification Services Inc. 
47173 Benicia Street, Fremont, CA 94538 
 
Re:        Original Limited Single Modular Approval for Panasonic RFID Module, Model RI23A 

under FCC ID: ACJ9TGRI23A  
(for Installation within Panasonic RFID Accessory Model FZ-VNF402) 

 
To whom it may concern: 
 
Since this device is complied with FCC limits for fundamental and spurious emissions only by radiated 
measurements, antenna test report is not submitted in this application. 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Ben Botros 
Manager – Regulatory and Compliance 
Panasonic Corporation of North America 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


